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 June 2016
District Chair-Cindy Finger

Greetings to all of the volunteers within the Southeastern District of Partners of WHA.

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself and share some of my goals for my time as District Chair.

As a Registered Nurse with a BSN in Nursing from the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee, I retired in 2007 after working for 38 years as a nurse in hospitals
in the Milwaukee area.  I joined the Aurora West Allis Medical Center Auxiliary in 2008.  As a member of the Auxiliary I have served as Secretary, Vice President, President, and Community Health Education Chair of our local organization.  Currently I serve as the Co-Chair of our Annual Snowflake Bazaar, Co-Chair of the Scholarship Committee, and local Public Policy Education Chair.  I have served a term as the Southeastern District Community Health Chair in the past, and also the District Chair Elect for the past two years.
On a personal note, I am married with two children and three grandchildren.

A goal as District Chair is to visit all of the hospitals in the district and meet as many local volunteers as I am able.  Everyone has been very gracious in welcoming me and I have visited some of you, and have more visits planned in the next few months.  It has been a pleasure to meet you and tour your hospitals.  There is so much good work being done by all of you volunteers.  I would like to visit all of your hospitals before the fall convention to meet you, so that we can have fun at the convention.  
There is a lot for me to learn as your Chair. Please feel free to email or call me if you have suggestions of changes you would like to see at the district level.  If I do not know how to work for a solution, I will ask advice from the state officers.  The state has asked that we hold a summer meeting of the district board and leaders of the local district organization members.  This meeting is held to discuss the budget for our district, the CHE project for the year, confirm a rotation for hosting the district meetings, and establish a nominating committee.  I will email all the local leaders with some possible dates for this meeting.
It is important to continue to encourage our members to attend district meetings, the Partners of WHA convention and Advocacy Day.  There is a lot of planning that goes into all of these activities, and a lot of information for us and our members. 
In closing, please know that I am extremely thankful to serve as your district chair.  I am committed to do my very best, respecting your comments and realizing that we will work together to strengthen our organizations.  I also want to thank Cathy Becker, our district Secretary-Treasurer, Barb Jamerson, the District Chair-Elect, and Sharon Scott, Public Policy Chair, for their support in my new role.  I know I will learn much from them in the next two years.
District Public Policy Chair-Sharon Scott

A package of 8 bills was signed into law on March 17, 2016 by Gov. Scott Walker that seeks to combat the opioid abuse and misuse epidemic in Wisconsin.  Known as H.O.P.E. (Heroin Opioid Prevention and Education) Legislative package, takes a multipronged, multi-stakeholder approach to address this complex epidemic.

No community is immune from the devastating effects of heroin and prescription drug abuse.  As recent as May 17, 2016, Wisconsin Attorney General, Brad Schimel, released a statement citing drug overdose is killing more people than car accidents.
WHA President/CEO Eric Borgerding states, “We appreciate the commitment of our Governor and state lawmakers across the state in passing this much needed legislature.”  WHA will continue to provide information and resources to Wisconsin hospital and health system leaders to help them combat opioid abuse and misuse in their communities. 

Community Health Education

Lung Cancer is the leading cause of cancer death and the second most diagnosed cancer in both men and women in the United States.  Every five minutes a woman in this country learns she has lung cancer.  After increasing for decades, lung cancer rates are decreasing nationally, as fewer people smoke cigarettes.  Lung cancer survival rates are about 17%.
Risk Factors
Cigarette smoking is the number one risk factor for lung cancer.  Second hand smoke is also a risk.

Radon causes about 20,000 cases of lung cancer each year, making it the second leading cause of lung cancer.  Nearly one out of every 15 homes in the U.S. is thought to have high radon levels.

Your risk of lung cancer may be higher if your parents, brothers or sisters, or children have had lung cancer.  This could be true because they also smoke, or they live or work in the same place where they are exposed to radon and other substances that can cause lung cancer.

Substances found at some workplaces that can increase lung cancer risk include asbestos, arsenic, diesel exhaust, and some forms of silica and chromium.

Family genetics can increase your risk, so being aware of early symptoms is crucial.

Progress continues
Three key areas of progress for lung cancer from 2015 are: 1. Medicare instituting coverage of lung cancer CT screening.  2. Advancements in immunotherapy drugs.

and 3. Raising awareness, support and research funds through the LUNG FORCE initiative.  Also, in November 2015, the department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) announced that it would make all public housing smoke-free, protecting over

 2 million Americans from breathing secondhand smoke while they are in their homes.

Resources: Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (www.cdc.gov), American Lung Association (www.lung.org)

The District Community Health Education Chair position is open.  This year we will be giving education about lung cancer.  As CHE Chair, you would need to contribute an article about this subject to the newsletters, have a short presentation at the district meetings, and send any current information to the local CHE chairs a few times a year.  The American Lung Association has much educational information on this subject and it is available from their web site.  The information I included in the newsletter is some given to us at the Spring District meeting by our state CHE Chair, Sherry Jelic.  She is a very good resource.
Please consider volunteering for this position.  If you are interested, please email me or call me.

2016 Partners of WHA Convention
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The 2016 Partners of WHA Convention will be Tuesday, October 4th to Thursday October 6th at the Radisson Paper Valley Hotel in Appleton, Wisconsin.  The convention is hosted this year by the Western district.

Rose Raska and her committee have selected fabulous speakers and ask you to get out your Western wear, boots, hats, and denim jeans/skirts and come “Kick Up Your Heels for Volunteers”!

If you have never been to the state convention you do not know what you are missing.  There is no better way to learn what is going on around the state, and no better place to make new friends.  This is important, especially for new officers.  I am looking forward to seeing many of you there.

Wheaton Franciscan Elmbrook Memorial Campus-Dawn Hansen
Many exciting things will be happening here at Elmbrook with construction and changes for the betterment of patrons looking for wonderful health care.  The renovation will make it a more enriched experience at a time we need the most comfort for not only patients, but family and friends as well.
Wheaton’s hospital operations in southeastern Wisconsin transitioned to Ascension March 1st of this year.  Ascension Wisconsin will now serve millions of people across Wisconsin, generating nearly $3.5 billion in annual operating revenue with 27 hospitals, 114 primary care clinics, more than 24,000 associates, including more than 1,000 medical group physicians all delivering compassionate, personalized care every day.
Our 2016-2017 Annual Membership Drive is beginning in May.  We are always looking for new members and renewing friendships of existing members.  We are working on a strategy to increase member numbers this coming year.

Volunteers In Partnership-Community Memorial Hospital-Menomonee Falls
Plans are underway for another Community Garden this year.  The fresh produce will go to the Community Outreach Clinic patients and 3 local food pantries.  CMH VIP services such as the Community Cuddler program and Community Garden have been shared with St. Joseph’s Hospital (West Bend) Partners for implementation at their hospital.
The 48th Annual Cheery Cherry Fall Fair will be held on Sunday, September 25.

Volunteer Services is working with clinical and support staff to offer a Comfort Dog program to our organization through a local church ministry program.

Love Lights will return to CMH in December as our newest fundraiser.

The 2016 Summer Volunteen Program will run June 13 through August 14.  Volunteen Scholarships totaling $15,000 will be awarded to 6 Volunteen high school seniors and college students.

Volunteer services also plan and host the Senior Breakfast (community education program) three times a year, held at the hospital

Sue Schuelke, Director, Volunteer Services

Aurora West Allis Medical Center Auxiliary-Pat Hladilek

Our Auxiliary continues to give quilts to the families of newborn babies who are patients in our Newborn Intensive Care Unit at the Aurora Women’s Pavilion on the Aurora West Allis Medical Center campus.  Our NICU Quilt committee chair prepares the quilt kits and sews many of the quilts herself.  Many of the parents of the newborns have sent thank you notes for their quilts.  The parents take the quilts home and many of the quilts are a remembrance of their baby’s stay in the NICU.  Hundreds of the quilts have been given in the last years. Funds from our Nutman sales finance this project.  We also have volunteers to rock and comfort babies with special needs in the NICU.
We have given $6,000 in scholarships in 2016 to six students attending college and studying in the medical field.
Partners of St. Joseph’s Hospital-West Bend-Sharon Scott

On June 1, 2016, Partners of St. Joseph’s Hospital awarded 3 scholarships totaling $17,000.  All three scholarship recipients will be pursuing a medical field of study.  Our awards are two $7,500 Partner of St. Joseph’s Hospital Scholarship and one $2,000 Partners and St. Joseph’s Hospital Volunteen Scholarship.
Our spring fundraisers have been quite successful.  Showcasing our Partner’s baking talents; we held an extremely successful Mother’s Day bake sale on May 6th.  This is an awesome fundraiser for all our volunteers and volunteens to participate.  Additionally we have collaborated with a local nursery selling $25 gift certificates that may be used through June 30th.  Partners will receive 25% of all certificates redeemed.
Oconomowoc Memorial Auxiliary-Cathy Becker
Oconomowoc Memorial Auxiliary had a busy month in May.  Our annual style show was held May 12th at the Golden Mast on Okauchee Lake with 455 in attendance.  Our volunteers modeled apparel from different boutiques in Delafield and Oconomowoc.
There was close to 100 raffle prizes with the top prize being $1,000.00.
Also in May, in memory of our veterans we donated 25 baskets filled with games, puzzles, candy, and chips to the Oconomowoc American Legion for them to distribute to veterans in the area. 
Aurora Memorial Hospital Burlington Volunteers-Dorothy Hakala
Aurora Memorial Hospital Burlington Volunteers are very proud of our long standing commitment to offer a valuable health education program called the Healthy Kids Club to kindergartners from area schools.  The students are bussed to the Aurora Wellness Center for 90 minute sessions providing participatory lessons on safety and the importance of making healthy choices.  The first session involves a puppet show emphasizing safety in different aspects of life and encourages students to “No-Run-Tell” when facing stranger danger or harmful actions.  Each child then has a chance to try out child-sized equipment such as, wheelchairs, crutches, canes, and walkers, thereby showing them that such tools can be helpful when needed, and not to be feared.
The children then go to an adjoining room to watch a contemporary Disney video called “Healthy & Fit” with a follow-up discussion led by a registered nurse on making healthy choices regarding food, exercise, sleeping, calling 911 in emergencies, and wearing safety helmets and seatbelts.  They are then able to listen to their hearts with stethoscopes, view x-rays on a machine, arrange play food items on a plate, look at germs through a microscope, and other medically related items.  They are able to choose either a nurse’s or doctor’s cap to take home with them.

During this three month span from March to May, 15 sessions of students were held.  Students came from 11 neighboring schools and were helped by 29 hospital volunteers, a Registered Nurse, a Puppeteer, and 2 very dedicated Co-Chairs, Pat Spiegelhoff and Jean Karpinski, who direct this every year.  Follow-up written evaluations by the teachers consistently show how much they value and appreciate this well-planned program for the kindergartners.
“You don’t need to be the best there is to volunteer, you just need to offer your best”
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